SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
JULY 16, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.  
Turner moved to approve the agenda with the addition of reports on welcome center damages, CHAMP task force and tax question.  McCormick second, carried. 
The July 16, 2019 payables were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the July 16, 2019 payables.  Turner second, carried.  

The minutes of the June 27, 2019 and July 5, 2019 meetings were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Turner second, carried. 

The Treasurer’s Semi Annual report was reviewed.

McCormick moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report of Fee’s Collected for April 1 – June 30, 2019.  Turner second, carried.
McCormick reported that there has been damage to the stucco at the welcome center and there has been some water damage.  After speaking to the state, they told McCormick that this welcome center is their top priority as it sees over 1/3 of all of the people coming into the state.  McCormick got a bid from Amendt and the state came out to look at the damage.

Turner moved to approve Investment Resolution #2019-023 for $100,000 at Points West Bank.  McCormick second, carried.

Turner moved to approve Investment Resolution #2019-024 for $100,000 at Points West Bank.  McCormick second, carried.

McCormick told the Board that Marcia Hill asked to use the bathrooms in the basement of the courthouse for the upcoming Cruise Night on August 16, 2019.  The Board approved the use of the bathrooms.
The Board reviewed a request from the Fire Wives asking to use the courthouse square for the National Night Out on August 6, 2019.  McCormick moved to approve the use of the courthouse square for National Night Out on August 6, 2019 as long as there is communication with the Chris Howes on the placement of games.  Turner second, carried.
Mike Sullivan, Economic Development, joined the meeting.  Discussion was held on Opportunity Zones.  Sullivan told the Board that he spoke to Carl Rankin and explained that one of the rules is that 90% comes from within the opportunity zone and 10% from outside of the zone which means if an opportunity comes up, we can tag team.  Sullivan left the meeting.

Cameron Britton, Town of Julesburg, joined the meeting.  Britton asked the Board if they would waive the fees for the fairground for the upcoming water festival in September.  The Board told Britton they would waive the fees.  Britton asked about a discounted rate when they start demolition on the pool.  The Board told Britton that that would constitute unfair practices so they would not be able to allow that.  Britton then asked the Board if he could use the back hoe for the new Jenkins Street they are putting in.  The Board said they will check with the county attorney and will get back to Britton.  Britton left the meeting.
Rick Furrow, Carlton Britton and Tracy Kizer are unable to attend the meeting.

Chris Howes, Building Maintenance, joined the meeting.  The Board told Howes about Cruise Night and National Night Out.  Howes updated the Board on current projects.  Howes left the meeting.  
Mark Magana joined the meeting to ask the Board if the Alumni Association can use the fairgrounds at no charge for the reunion.  The Board told Magana he can use the fairgrounds at no charge.  Magana left the meeting.  

The meeting will go into recess at 9:25 a.m.
It is now 10:00 a.m. and the meeting re-convened.  Kort Johnson, Sedgwick Fire Department, joined the meeting.  Schneider was called away from the meeting.  Johnson told the Board that the Fire Department was recently certified to transport patients and needs to know if he needs an agreement in place.  McCormick told Johnson that he would either need a license from Sedgwick County or a mutual aid agreement with Sedgwick County Ambulance.  McCormick suggested he talk to Tasha Harris.  Johnson left the meeting. 
McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  Meeting was adjourned.
_________________________________        _________________________________  Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board    






   

                

